WPCA Meeting
July 8, 2021
         6:00pm   
 
Tela Conference
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak, 
 

    Ken Russell, Bud Phelps
Absent: 
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 6:00PM.
Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the secretaries report, it was seconded by Will, and voted and approved. 6-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Helen reported that it appears we will end the year on the upside. 
The user fee payments are coming in at a good rate. She said she is following up on the not paid assessment fees. One property is behind in payment, and Helen has advised Norb of this situation. Helen indicated that when property is sold, there mostly pay-offs for the assessment.
Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Bill Griffin seconded the motion, the motion passed 6-0-0.
Maintenance Report: Will gave his report on the bioxide, he reviewed the charts that he sent out prior to the meeting. Our bioxide budget is under as of this report. There was a question on several spikes that were observed, Will explained why he thought the spikes may have appeared.

He found out that the campground was coming into that man hole, and our monitor was in the wrong man hole. We have been getting incorrect readings. Our monitor has since been placed in the correct location.  
Chairman’s Report: Rich discussed the daily management of our system. Mission monitors the 
flow to East Lyme. This Mission report should be compared to the invoice WPCA gets from East Lyme based on the number of gallons they are billing us for. Rich reviewed the tools we should have on hand in the Maint. Garage. Tools were ordered to full fill our needs. Rich reported that the alarms at the boat basin station were turned off, and this could have been very messy.  Rich has sent out request for a proposal to maintain our system. Only one reply so far. Our service contract expires with Williamson at the end of August. 
Rich discussed need for new members for the WPCA committee.   

Norb: Norb indicated the next bankruptcy meeting for McGuffey will be July23.  
Bud made a motion to adjourn

Seconded by Will

The motion was voted and passed 6-0-0

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
